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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, March 7, 2010 - Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Becca Adikes, Cross Country 

Whitney Bailey, Track & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Equestrian  

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration 

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Sarah Keating, Golf

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Nia Hinkson, Volleyball

Jillian London, Track & Field
Kiana Lussier, Soccer
Joanna McDonough, Basketball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis

Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Heather Richardson, Tennis

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Amanda Ross, Equestrian 

Ellen Shaw, Crew

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above. The following member had an excused absence Felicitas Gerlach (Golf), and Shara Robertson (Squash) had an unexcused absense.  

1. Welcome and announcements.  

Ms. Creed (Field Hockey) welcomed the members. Ms. Creed reminded the representatives that after every SAAC meeting they need to send their team updates about the topics of the meetings.  Please copy Ms. Creed and Ms. Hendricks on these emails.  Ms. Creed also informed the SAAC that the Career Development Center (CDC) is interested in holding a special workshop for student-athletes on resume writing.  The workshop is expected in early April.
2. Approval of previous committee minutes. 
It was VOTED 

“That the minutes of the February 21, 2010 meeting be approved as distributed.” 

3. Update on paper work for Student Government Association (SGA) vote.
Ms. Rojek (Squash) announced to the SAAC that we need 50 signatures to get a vote in the SGA.  She had the needed paper work, which she passed around and every member signed.  At the end of the meeting we were eight signatures short, so she said she would find eight more student-athletes to sign the form. 

4. NCAA support of UNICEF and Haiti and expectation for SAACs.  

Ms. Yoshida (Swimming and Diving) told the SAAC that in response to the tragedy in Haiti, the NCAA has made a $300,000 donation to UNICEF, that is $100,000 for each division.  She went on to explain that Division III of the NCAA has challenged Division III SAACs to match the $100,000 donation.  Our SAAC’s challenge is to come up with fundraising ideas to contribute to the division’s mission.  ‘Hoops for Haiti,’ a fundraiser that took place on Tuesday, March 2, 2010, will contribute to our efforts.  Ms. Yoshida would like anyone who is interested in being on a council for this mission to email her at yoshi22m@mtholyoke.edu.

5. Senior student-athlete exit surveys.  

Ms. Hendricks told the SAAC about a new senior student-athlete exit surveys that the athletic department will be piloting this year.  David Kerschner, a graduate student from the University of Massachusetts, Amherst who is designing the survey, asked the SAAC for any suggestions or concerns regarding the survey.  The following suggestions were made:

a. More attention to coaches’ outreach and recruiting efforts
b. Clarification on additional hours dedicated to sport while in season

c. Space for feedback if someone answers “below average” on the scale 

d. Additional questions about student-athlete alumnae support
e. An open-ended question about recruiting 
David provided his email so that members could provide him with more feedback: dkerschn@sportmgt.umass.edu.  He also asked for volunteers to participate in a pilot of the survey, so they could comment on the questions and length of the survey.  The following members volunteered:

a. Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

b. Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

c. Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

d. Paulina Rojek, Squash 

e. Tricia Chase, Basketball

6. ‘Focus on the Family’ advertisements on NCAA.com. 

Ms. Creed briefed the SAAC about the recent controversy on NCAA.com involving a ‘Focus on the Family’ advertisement.  This controversy involves both the NCAA and CBS.  Ms. Creed opened the topic for discussion to hear the reactions and questions that the SAAC had.  Together the SAAC came to the conclusion that they needed to learn more about the issue before action could be taken.  Specifically the SAAC wants to learn more about ‘Focus on the Family’ and how advertisements/advertisers are being chosen.  

a. Nia Hinkson (Volleyball), Carol Still (Crew), Sarah Keating (Golf), and Michelle Kroll (Swimming and Diving) will explore this issue further and make a recommendation to the SAAC on how it might proceed.

7. Club Sports Council open forum discussion topics. 

Ms. Creed informed the SAAC that the next meeting on Wednesday, March 24, 2010 will be a joint meeting with the Club Sports Council to bridge the gap between varsity and club student-athletes.  A forum followed where the members talked about possible topics for discussion.  The following topics were suggested:

a. Mythbusting
b. Game of the Week

c. Community Service 

d. Gym space 

e. Identity of club sports

8. Friends of Athletics golf tournament notecards.
Ms. Hendricks passed out notecards to each of the teams.  Each team has a set number of cards that must be returned at the April 4, 2010 SAAC meeting.  The cards will be included in the participant gift bags for the fall golf tournament.  The cards have been a great success in previous years as participants really enjoy hearing from current student-athletes.  Teams are encouraged to personalize their thank yous.  SAAC representatives should proofread each card for spelling and grammatical errors. 

9. Subcommittee updates.

Ms. Creed encouraged only the subcommittee chairs with new information to share because of the meeting time constraints.  

a. Community Service:  Ms. Still (Crew) reported that parent’s night out was a great success and was received very well.  The group had a nice turnout. 

b. Diversity and Inclusion: Ms. Johnson informed the SAAC that her subcommittee has applied for additional funding.  She also reported that on April 4, 2010 the SAAC will be screening the documentary “Culture Shock.” It is anticipated that there will be a showing for the entire athletics community at a later date.  Her committee is also organizing a Taboo Dialogue on Aril 9, 2010 about team dynamics.  

10. Announcements: 

a. Ms. Creed reminded the SAAC that the next meeting will be held on a Wednesday not a Sunday.

b. The Swimming and Diving representatives asked if at a latter meeting the SAAC could discuss the NEWMAC’s consideration of making the Swimming and Diving championship a coed event.  

11. Future Meetings. 

a. Wednesday, March 24, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

b. Sunday, April 4, 2010, (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

c. Sunday, April 18, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

d. Sunday, May 2, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

12. Adjournment. 

The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 8:03 p.m. 

# # # # # 
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